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February 5, 2015 
 
Mr. Daniel Wolf 
Commission’s Executive Secretary 
Minnesota Public Utilities Commission 
121 7th PL E Suite, 350 
St Paul, MN 55101 
 
 Re: Request to Discontinue Telecommunications Service 
 
Dear. Mr. Wolf,  
 
This letter serves as Zayo Group, LLC’s (“Zayo”) request to the Minnesota Public Utilities 
Commission (“Commission”), pursuant to MN Statute 237.74 Subdiv. 9, for permission to 
discontinue telecommunications service that Zayo provides to its customer, Dunnell Telephone 
Company (“Dunnell”).   
 
Dunnell is seriously delinquent in its payment to Zayo for Services rendered, and has not 
responded to Zayo’s multiple demands for payment due, other than rejecting Zayo’s payment 
demands.  Zayo does not believe that public convenience requires that Zayo continue to provide 
Service to Dunnell, as Dunnell can obtain telecommunications service from another carrier.  
Zayo’s continuing to provide service without payment from Dunnell is commercially detrimental 
to Zayo. 
 
Zayo appreciates the Commission’s review of this request.  Please let me know if you need 
further information from Zayo for your review.  My direct contact information is 303-414-5213 
or Elisabeth.Rolander@zayo.com. 
 
 
 
       Sincerely,  
 
       Elisabeth Rolander   
    
       Elisabeth Rolander 
       Senior Counsel 
 
 
          
Cc:   Ronnie Phillips, Attorney for Dunnell Telephone Company; via e-mail 
 Tom Burns, Senior Telecommunications Consultant, Olsen Thielen & CO; via e-mail 
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Affidavit of Service 
 
 
On February 5, 2015, I, Elisabeth Rolander, Sr. Corporate Counsel for Zayo Group, LLC 
(“Zayo’) served Dunnell Telephone Company’s (“Dunnell”) representatives listed below with 
Zayo’s comments regarding the matter of non-payment for Service rendered by Zayo to Dunnell 
via electronic mail. 
 
 

• Tom Burns, Sr. Telecommunications Consultant with Olsen Thielen & CO, 
• Ron Phillips, of the Law Offices of Ronnie Phillips and Attorney for Dunnell Telephone Company, 

 
 
 
 

Sincerely, 
  
Elisabeth Rolander 
 
Elisabeth Rolander 
Sr. Corproate Counsel 
303-414-5213 
elisabeth.rolander@zayo.com 

 
 


